HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
15th December, 2009

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
10.00 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Bob Osborne - Deputy Director of Sustainable Regeneration
David Galvin - Assistant Director, Housing Connections

Paul Longshaw - PFI Project Director

John Wooderson - Head of Service, Housing Investments
Chris Gleave - Principal Officer, Market Support
Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator

51.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Pat Ryan, Paul Walker, Sarah Clayton and Mike Wright.
52.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd December, 2009, were agreed as a correct record.

53.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED: THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item detailed in minute 54 below on the grounds it involves the likely disclosure of the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 6 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.
54.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated it to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation.

39 Trenant Road, Salford 6

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the Strategic Director of Sustainable 

Regeneration entering into negotiations with the owner of 39 Trenant Road, Salford to try and acquire that property by agreement, in order to secure its refurbishment and subsequent re-occupation.




(2) THAT in the event that it is not possible to acquire the property by agreement, the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration be authorised to progress a compulsory purchase order under Part 2 Section 17(1)(b) of the Housing Act 1985.



(3) THAT the Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration, on acquiring the property, submit a further report to the Lead Member detailing recommendations of future action regarding renovation and subsequent re-occupation of the property based on the prevailing economic situation, and housing market conditions at that time.    


(4) THAT a decision be provided to the home owner, in partnership with the Strategic Director of Community Health and Social Care, and other appropriate agencies, to ensure they receive every support possible in terms of delivering permanent housing resettlement, and maximising health and wellbeing.   
55.
PENDLETON PFI

Paul Longshaw provided an update in relation to the assessment of the bids for the provision of the Pendleton PFI Project.    

56.
BOB OSBORNE

Councillor Peter Connor reported that this would be the last briefing Bob Osborne would be attending, before his forthcoming retirement.    He thanked Bob for his work and support both on a personal level, as well as to the City Council.   He commented that Bob has left a legacy, which he hoped could be built upon and lead to further achievements.   
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